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6) The area has been labeled a Superfund site by The NYS Department of Environmental 
Conservation (DEC), the state environmental agency charged with investigating and remediating 
it. DEC has studied the site and the problem since at least 2003, when it issued its first study. It now has 
a Remediation Plan, approved in October 2022. 
It is referred to by DEC as Site 203009, the Former Melrose Dry Cleaner Site. Index of 
/data/DecDocs/203009 
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7) Over the 20 years of identification, investigation and remediation planning, DEC never informed 
the Melrose community about any aspects of the problems - not the identification of the potential 
problem, not the initial studies, not the Remedial Investigation, nor the results of any of these. They 
only posted documents on the website as earlier activities were completed.  
 
8) It was only through the formation of the  and its inquiries that any members of the 
community were informed. In fact, it was only in May 2022 that a hybrid community meeting took 
place, with DEC participating 150 miles from the area of the problem, in Albany. 
 
9) A fundamental problem we have encountered is that DEC has no remediation staff in its NYC 
regional office, and does not appear to have any in other regional offices.  
 
10) In addition, DEC has never published or shared any Community Involvement Plan, as 
required for Federal (EPA) Remediation Projects, or a Citizen Participation Plan, as required for 
State (DEC) Remediation Projects, for this Superfund site, even though it has reports on the site 
dating back to 2004. 
 
11) However, our research indicates that DEC did publish and share a Citizen Participation Plan for 
a Dry Cleaner Site - in Westchester County in spring 2020. 
 https://extapps.dec.ny.gov/data/DecDocs/360197/Report.HW.360197.2020-10-
26.Citizen%20Participation%20Plan%20Public%20Version.pdf 
 
12) We met with a DEC delegation in an-person Dec 2023 tour of the impacted 8-block area, under 
pressure from  and the presence of media and NYS elected officials.  
 
13) We also met with them in March 2024 in the office of Assemblywoman Chantel Jackson, a few 
blocks from the impact area. 
 
14) At the March 7, 2024 meeting, we presented them with our own Community Engagement Plan, 
not knowing that a Citizen Participation Plan was a standard for Superfund Remediation Projects at 
the Federal and State levels. They did not commit to the plan, nor have they issued their own, or even 
admitted that there was a standard CP Plan for Superfund Remediation Projects.  
They also refused to participate in any further in-person meetings with us (again, they do not have 
any local Remediation staff).  
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